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CHRISTMAS 2019
Dear friends,
Christmas is about a God who enters our world to share with us in times of adversity as well as prosperity, in times of illness as well as health, in times of pain as well as joy, in times of ups and downs.
The latter end of last year and this year saw UK South and UK North communities if I can quote “Annus horribilis (Latin-Horrible year) Their insurance issue highlighted that their little boat was not in order-after nearly 50 years it had developed a number of leaks. As like all things in 50 years many changes take place and Faith and Light like all charities in the UK have no choice but implement ongoing changes and policies.
The Trustees of Faith and Light UK have worked literally hundreds of hours to ensure that the leaks are plugged and that their boat is in better order. The Trustees are sailing around the UK in their boat’s (and across the sea to Gibraltar) in order to deliver “The Essentials of Good Practice” with a series of presentations, power-points and all the tools needed for communities “To go To” for their answers and always remember “they are not alone”. As they carry on steering into 2020 delivering to their communities it will be an Annus Mirabilis (wonderful years) 
As a Trustee I have witnessed all the stress, pressure, sleepless nights and deadlines that have been present, and I know that without these wonderful people (all volunteers) Faith and Light UK would be in a very different place today. As a community member I am truly grateful for my small community not only to be able to sail again but the leaks are repaired. My friends and I were so so happy to be sailing again. Thank you, Trustees. 

In January it was a joy to meet with my Provincial Coordinators in Ireland working on how we go forward with our Provinces sharing our different cultures, differences, joys and sorrows. How Faith and Light is lived out in our communities. The uniqueness of faith and light is we are all different but still when put together make the most beautiful bouquet. We grow and learn from one another. Working on our Mission for the next 50 years!
In March as you know from my previous letter, the International Council and Board of Directors met in Salamanca it was a good experience as half of the Council and Board of Directors were new. And Raul was our new shepherd. I felt some of our workload had been taken off us, by using project teams from people’s names we were asked to put forward who were not in positions and the teams could work by Skype.  This I believe was a positive move as it has allowed the VIC to concentrate and allow more time to accompany our Provinces.
In May one of our founders and father of Faith and Light Jean Vanier passed away. I was so humbled to be present at Jean’s funeral. It was lovely as we had representation from all your Provinces, from the past and present. Although it was well organised, one did not feel we were being organised, it just flowed beautifully. It was a simple, peaceful, graceful time. It would be remiss not to mention Odile, Christine and the community family of L’Arche who made it so special and who walked Jean’s final journey with him. Jean’s special friends shared heartfelt stories of their life’s with Jean. Jean’s niece shared how he visited them arriving in his famous blue jacket with a suitcase of books to read. Sharing very special family moments. In the Salvation Army at funerals many times the minister will address the deceased with “Well done, you good and faithful servant” Jean was certainly this. 
In June I was invited to the L’Arche UK celebration in Liverpool where John Sargent finished his mandate as National leader. He is now facilitating the rewriting of the L’Arche charter. I met the new National leader Loren Tresiman.  We are both looking forward to building more links with our organisations. 
In July Birgitt and myself were privileged to be invited to join Sweden for their 40th Anniversary in Vadstena. After leaving home at 6.30 am and having such an horrendous journey in England with train cancellations due to the hot weather and big delays. I was so relieved to arrive in Sweden at 10.30 pm met by Berit’s grandson who drove me 2 hours to Vadstena. He was my saviour and star!

Birgitt and I were able to meet so many wonderful people. I was blessed to have two special interpreters Andrea and Debbie. They were very patient with me and made it possible for me understand all that went forth. It was lovely to see young families, and chaplains from so many different Churches. I saw so many potential leaders for Faith and Light which warmed my heart, we need to encourage and walk with them. I met a lovely young family who originated from Syria. Thank you to Anne-Mette and Berit for inviting me and making me so welcome.
In July it was made official by the IC and BOD that Gibraltar would become part of UK South Province for a probationary year and afterwards look at how the countries are growing together. 
In August brought the Zone Summer celebration at the Youth Village in Consett. I was so happy to host people from all my Provinces. It is wonderful to watch how strangers become friends and people blossom and shine. I am so blessed to
have my family and a wonderful team who compliment each other with their special gifts. 
November I was invited to Gibraltar for their 30th Anniversary with Liz and Midge. We had an unbelievable time. We were so spoilt by Matthew, Kellianne and Natasha and their communities. We had meetings which were so positive, and we learnt a lot from each other. Fourth time is very present in Gibraltar and it shows in the way they live as communities. Liz briefly shared the Essentials of good practice and she is getting in the boat to go back in February/March to deliver a training day. The leaders are looking forward to joining UKS Provincial Council in the future. Next year I know at the Zone celebration in Consett we will have new friends joining us from Gibraltar. In 2021 Gibraltar are delighted to host the 50th anniversary. God was very present as we walked these first steps together.
As I mentioned at the beginning of this letter in life, we have ups and downs including in faith and light. This year twice I planned to join Northern Lights for their Provincial council meetings, but circumstances changed, and I was needed at the Trustees meeting and the other time I slipped a disc☹ Hopefully next year, God willing it will happen. 
The date for the zone (my four Provinces) Summer celebration:
28-1stAugust 2020 = The Youth Village, Consett near Newcastle Airport
Let us remember all those who have lost loved ones that they feel God’s presence very close to them at this time and always.
Let us also remember those not well at this time, that God’s healing hands will be upon them giving them the strength and assurance that He is always with them.
Let us remember those who may feel so far away from God, let us pray they will know that He never leaves them, and that it is ok to have questions and doubts. 
Jesus in his life on earth had many questions but at these times God has us in the palms of His hands.  
Let us keep in union with those communities who are no longer Faith and Light.
We remember our friends in war torn countries that again they may again experience a life of freedom. Let us be united in prayers.

On a personal note as you know my daughter Rebecca was very ill last Christmas with Sepsis and we didn’t know if she would recover but I know that you all surrounded us in prayers, which meant such a lot to us all as a family. Thanks be to God she is here with us.
May I say a sincere thank you for the work you all do in your Communities, Countries, and Provinces. This helps make Faith and Light what it is today.
One of the popular carols that we sing is Away in a Manger…….
This carol heralds, Gods plan of salvation taking place in a stable.
A young woman giving birth to the Saviour king in a barn.
Putting him to rest in a bed of straw in a trough of hay. 

Majesty in a manger.

My prayer for you all is the words in the Carol that says, “Be near me Lord Jesus I ask thee to stay close by forever and love me I pray”. 
I pray that you all feel Jesus’ presence close to you.
May God bless you all.
With love Ann x
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